
EAST AREA COMMITTEE 

29 June 2022 

Additional Officer Responses: 

 

Article 3 of the Council’s Constitution, Section 3.5, sets out how issues and petitions can be determined by the Area Committees, 

including: 

- Instruct that an appropriate named officer contact the resident within 20 working days to provide an additional response and 

that this response be published in the meeting documents available on the website. 

At the meeting of the East Area Committee on 29 June 2022, for those issues/petitions whereby the Committee requested an 

additional Officer response, the responses are captured in the table below. 

 

Item  Issue/ Petition:  Additional response: 

6 a) Petition: Traffic Calming Measures, Investigation, 
and Maintenance of Hampden Way Carriageway, 
N14 

A working group was set up earlier this year to undertake an in-
depth review of Hampden Way, the review included: 
 
1. The work will include gully connections & a gully outlet 

replacement  
2. Ground Penetration Radar surveys  
3. GeoTech Surveyors site inspection 
4. Core testing  
5. Speed and traffic survey  
 
We have received the report which includes various 
recommendations, these are being reviewed.  Following the 
recommendations, and through assigned funding, Engineers 
have been tasked with developing a design including a detailed 
communication plan for residents and Ward Members.   



 
A detailed briefing will be shared with Ward Members in due 
course on our recommendations and proposals, and a wider 
communication will be provided to residents according.  
 

6 b)  Petition: Decoy Avenue Road Safety A Road Safety & Parking request was raised by Cllr Cohen, this 
has been approved and officers will programme the speed 
survey which includes point of origin/destination to track vehicle 
movement. 
 

6 c)  Petition: Hervey Close A Road Safety & Parking request was raised by Cllr Houston, 
this has been approved and officers will programme the speed 
survey which includes point of origin/destination to track vehicle 
movement. 

7 a)  Issue: Traffic Castle Road Officers confirm further to our response a Road Safety & Parking 
scheme has been approved to review the concerns raised in this 
location.  The surveys will be programmed by Highway 
Engineers in September when schools return to ensure the full 
impact of the issues faced are captured in the results.  The 
presentation provided at committee will be shared with the 
scheme owner for their information. 
 

 


